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Diana Capes

From: Oklahoma Insurance Department <oid411@public.govdelivery.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 18, 2020 5:25 PM
To: Diana Capes
Subject: Correction: Special Notice - Temporary Producer and Apprentice Adjuster License 

Applications and Expiration

Special Notice to Oklahoma Insurance Professionals 
Date: June 18, 2020 
To: Oklahoma Insurance Companies and Licensed Insurance Professionals 
From: Oklahoma Insurance Department- Licensing Division 
RE: Temporary Producer and Apprentice Adjuster License Applications and Expiration 

Corrected Link 

On March 26, 2020, the Oklahoma Insurance Department (OID), led by Commissioner Glen Mulready, made available 
Temporary Producer and Apprentice Adjuster licenses due to the COVID-19 related closure of PROMETRIC testing 
centers nationwide. On June 1, 2020, PROMETRIC opened all Oklahoma testing centers at 100% seating capacity. 

For the past few weeks, the OID has been monitoring testing capacity and has determined that testing availability is 
sufficient to support the current need. Therefore, effective June 25, 2020, the OID will no longer accept Temporary 
Producer and Apprentice Adjuster license applications. Pending applications received in our office by June 25, 2020, will 
continue to be processed. 

All Temporary Producer and Apprentice Adjuster licenses shall expire on September 1, 2020. We will work with our 
Database provider (SBS) to accurately reflect these expiration dates on issued temporary licenses. The OID will email 
temporary licensees a reminder that the temporary license will expire. The Licensing Division encourages all 
temporary licensees to prepare for and schedule their examinations. Study material is available for purchase from our 
webpage www.licensing.oid.ok.gov as well as the most recent Licensing Information Bulletin from the Exam Vendor 
which includes outlines for each examination. 

As always, the OID will continue to monitor the public health event and act accordingly. Additional notices related to 
the temporary license will be posted on the OID website and emailed. 
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The mission of the Oklahoma Insurance Department is to protect and enhance the financial security of Oklahoma and 
Oklahomans. Thank you in advance for your patience and understanding as we all work together to minimize delays 
and hardships to our licensees and the industry while still providing the protection needed to Oklahoma Consumers. 

Oklahoma Insurance Department 
Licensing Division 
400 NE 50th Street 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73105 
405.521.3916 phone 
www.licensing.oid.ok.gov 
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